
GLEN ROCK BOROUGH  
QUARTERLY COUNCIL MEETING 

July 23, 2014 
 

Present: E. Delahanty, M. Shaver, R. Shiles, B. Wetzel, and A. Merrick. 
 

R. Shiles called the meeting to order at 7:01P. M., with the pledge to the flag.  
 
Council discussed the storm water pipe located at 129 Manchester Street.  The engineer 
was authorized during the July 16 meeting, to investigate and follow up with Council 
during their August Council meeting.   
 
The secretary provided an update on office equipment purchases for use by the new 
part-time employee, who will begin working August 12, 2014. 
 
Council discussed the Regional Chesapeake Bay Pollution Reduction Plan and whether 
to Opt In or Opt Out.  Questions raised by the discussion included but are not limited to 
the following: 

 Will the Borough be able to opt out after five years? 

 Will the Borough be able to opt in after five years, if the Borough initially opts 
out? 

 If the Borough does Opt in, will the cost increase before the end of the first five 
years? 

 If the Borough does Opt in, and down the road another mandate is required, and 
now the Borough has a project, will the Borough be covered by the YC Regional 
Plan? 

B. Wetzel moved for Glen Rock Borough to Opt In to the Regional Chesapeake Bay 
Pollution Reduction Plan, seconded by M. Shaver.  Motion carried.   
 
Council discussed the pros and cons of adopting the current Storm Water Ordinance. 
 
 
B. Wetzel moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:37 P. M., seconded by M. Shaver.  Motion 
carried.   
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Ann E. Merrick 
Secretary/Treasurer 


